EAST LULWORTH PARISH COUNCIL

Minutes of the Meeting of East Lulworth Parish Council held on 
Tuesday 9th July 2019 at 7.00pm in the Harness Room at Lulworth Castle.
[bookmark: _GoBack]

Councillors 	      
Present:	Mr Matthew Barnes (Vice Chairman)
	Mrs Judith Jesty
	Mrs Jenny Manuel
	Mrs Jenny Strowbridge
	Mrs Annie Lovelass
	
In attendance:	Unitary Cllr Miller
	Liz Maidment (Clerk)



19/20/018    Public Participation Period
	       There were no members of the public in attendance
19/20/019    Apologies
                     Apologies were received from Cllr Pinnock and Cllr Weld
19/20/020    Declarations of Interest and Grant of Dispensations
                     None
19/20/021   Minutes of the previous meeting held on Tuesday 14th May 2019
It was resolved that the minutes of the meeting held on Tuesday 14th May were an accurate record of that meeting and were signed by Cllr Barnes

19/20/022  Report 
a) The Dorset County magazine has been delivered to residents. The costs incurred by publishing it have been covered by paid advertisements. If residents so wish, there is a form to request not having a copy.
b) The Purbeck Local Plan is what sets out the vision for planning, housing and infrastructure for the next 16 years. This has now been submitted and will be the subject of an examination by a Government Inspector during July where residents and businesses can comment on the plan. The Inspector will then review and will report back on the soundness or otherwise of the plan sometime in the autumn. 
c) Debbie Fleming the joint CEO of both Royal Bournemouth County Hospital and Poole hospital chaired a visit for the Rt Honourable Matt Hancock, Secretary of State for Health and Social Care to speak to staff and hear more about the plans for the future of healthcare in Dorset. He asked the audience who mainly consisted of NHS staff if they felt that the changes laid out in the Clinical Services Review was a bad idea and it appeared that they were all in favour. The hospital in Dorchester will not be downgraded and any serious conditions such as heart attacks already go directly to Bournemouth. £180 million will be investigated in the Bournemouth hospital and will include multi bed theatres. Members of the Parish Council expressed concern over travelling time, especially over the holiday period. The Secretary of State has requested initial advice from the Independent Reconfiguration Panel and they are currently waiting for an outcome. 
d) An Executive Advisory Panel has been established following the declaration on Climate Emergency. 
e) A “Shed” project has been opened at Durlston Country Park. Everyone is welcome to attend, including people with disabilities, dementia, and other long-term health problems.
f) Dorset Council, along with NHS partners, co-hosted a stakeholder event in Wareham in July. The proposed scheme in Wareham will include new health and GP services, extra care housing, supported living (offering care for people with disabilities and long-term health conditions), recreational areas, and a range of affordable housing available to rent and buy through the open market.
g) It was asked if there has been any news on whether the car parking pass would be valid throughout Dorset. Cllr Miller has posed the question and will chase the response.
h) Both Highways and the new Commanding Officer at the camp don’t have a problem with the bypass. Highways thought that the figure quoted of £90K seems a lot for painting the white lines and new signage. They will have a look at these costings. It was noted that the Army does not use it that frequently.
i) The condition of the road by the War Memorial has been looked at by Highways. 

 19/20/023   Planning Applications, Planning appeals or Tree Works
	TWA/2019/121 – Lulworth Castle. (1026) Quercus robur - reduce overall crown by 2-3m; (01988) Quercus robur - remove dead wood; (1030) Fraxinus excelsior - pollard at 6m; (1037) Quercus robur - inspect and install Cobra brace, end weight extended limbs to balance if necessary; (1092) Quercus robur - reduce two overextended limbs by 3m; (1093) Quercus robur - end weight extended limb to balance tree; (1094) Fraxinus excelsior - reduce crown by 3m; (1023) Pinus nigra - fell; (1025) Pinus nigra - aerial inspection, end weight overextended limb if necessary; (1096) Pinus nigra - reduce overextended limb by 4m - East Lulworth Conservation Area
	The Parish Council have no comments or objections.
19/20/024  Highways and Footpaths 
                   The dangerous pot holes by the War Memorial have been filled. Resurfacing has been planned
                    for this stretch of road.
19/20/025   Update on Telephone Kiosks 
               There has been no news on a celebratory opening the phone box library. Cllr Barnes will investigate painting the kiosks and weatherproofing the bench. Cllr Lovelass will find out costings from Amber Hardware for having a brass plaque on the bench.  The power was temporary lost at the defibrillator, which happened between the monthly checks. This has now been resolved. 
19/20/026   Camp Bestial Update
	       The licence starts on 9th July and the park will probably be closed from the 22nd 				       July. It is likely that the one way system will be enforce similar to what has happened during 		       previous years. A few residents have not received their packs. All the crew camping will be 			       inside the grounds. 
19/20/27     Correspondence
a)  Correspondence Report - to receive and note the items on the report. Noted.
b) Dorset Council ushers in new era by declaring climate emergency. A motion was proposed to ask for the council to recognise that climate change is happening and that the council agrees to declare a climate emergency. 69 councillors voted to pass this motion, two voted against and 6 abstained meaning Dorset has officially declared 	a climate emergency. Noted.
c) DAPTC AGM 2019 timetable and proposal process. The AGM will take place on Saturday 9th November. The deadline for submission of proposals is Tuesday 6th August. Noted.
d) Defibrillator Appeal for Dorset Parish Councils. The Charity London Hearts are 	 offering grants of up to £200 for installing defibrillators.
To install a defibrillator the electricity provider needs to be contacted in order to change the billing address to the Parish Council.
e) Electric Vehicle Charge Point provision in Dorset. Dorset Council wants to put EVCPs in locations where they believe they will be most useful to best serve the communities, businesses and visitors. Suggestions for locations need to be submitted by 1st July. It is envisaged that the majority of these points will be in urban areas and planning conditions for car parks and supermarkets might state that this would be required.
f) Camp Bestival 2019 - Event Documentation. Current event management plan documents for this year’s festival. Noted.
g) Referral system for DC Planning Committees. If an officer recommendation is contrary to the recommendation of a Town or Parish Council, the report is sent to the Chair and Vice Chair of the Planning Committee. They have 5 days to get back to the case officer with whether they wish it to be referred to the Planning Committee or not. The final say is still with the Development Manager.
This issue is currently being reviewed by the Unitary Councillors. 

19/20/028 Consultations and New Items for Discussion
	 Bournemouth, Christchurch, Poole and Dorset Mineral Sites Plan Modifications Consultation - Advanced Notice. The consultation is due to take place between 			      Thursday 9 May and Thursday 20 June 2019, however precise dates are subject to 		      change. Noted. 
19/20/029  Finance
      Payment Schedule.
	It was proposed by Cllr Manuel and seconded by Cllr Lovelass that the 	following 	payment schedule was paid.

	Payee 
	Cheque number
	Amount/£
	
	For

	
	
	
	
	

	E Maidment
E Maidment
	000463
000464

	214.94
20.75

	
	Salary June and July
Ink Cartridges



	
	
	
	
	


 	      It was resolved that the above payment schedule was approved
19/20/030  Items for inclusion on next agenda
 The next village tea party will be on 1st September as the July event has now been cancelled. It was advised that future publicity should state it is from the Social Committee rather than the Parish Council. It is intended to hold a VE Day party next May which will be held in the Courtyard.
19/20/031 Date of the next Parish Council meeting
The next Parish Council meeting will be held on Tuesday 10th September at 7pm 

With no further business to discuss the Chairman closed the meeting at 7.45pm.



Chairman: ..........................................................................	 Date: 10th September 2019
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